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Dedicated to building a strong Christian family for all of God’s children, working 

together for the purpose of putting our faith and love into practice. 

 
 

January 2017 
 
 
 

FROM THE DESK OF THE PASTOR 
 

 

 

WHAT’S ON YOUR MIND 

 

A Time for Resolutions - The beginning of a new year is for many, a time for 

resolutions, for making a commitment to engage in actions that will make things better. 

Unfortunately, all too often despite the best of intentions we fail to live up to our 

resolutions. 

 

Time to Succeed - I am convinced though, that 2017 can be the year in which our 

resolutions become reality. There is a time-proven plan for making our dreams reality. 

Psychologists and sociologists have shown that our chance of achieving our goal 

increases when we share it with others. Sharing our goal makes us accountable to 

someone outside of ourselves and can provide resources to assist us in reaching our goal. 

 

Part of the Solution - I invite you to join me in making the Church such a resource. I 

believe that being part of the Church, the body of Jesus Christ calls us to give and 

receive. When we open ourselves up to the work of the Holy Spirit, we have gifts through 
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which God can touch the lives of others and others have gifts that can support us as we 

seek to be all God created us to be. 

 

The First Steps – We can be part of the solution for ourselves and others if we are 

willing to do two things. First and foremost, we need to seek God, second, we need to be 

willing to allow God to use us. Are we willing to stop, look, and listen for God’s voice? 

Can we be open to the possibility that others may be God’s answer to our prayers? Are 

we willing to be available to others? 

 

Concrete Resources – Some concrete resources for those first steps include: daily 

devotions in the Sunday bulletin and on our Facebook site, Sunday morning worship 

services, Sunday morning Adult Bible study, Thursday evening worship, Grace Coffee 

House, Friends Around Fireplace, participation in a mission project, or conversation with 

the pastor. 

 

Your comments and questions are always welcome. Feel free to contact me by phone or 

text at 518-572-4051 or email at revdavid76@gmail.com. 

 

Yours in Christ’s Service, 

 

 
David E. Smith, Pastor 

 

 

 

mailto:revdavid76@gmail.com
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JANUARY WORSHIP SERVICES 
 

 

1/01 – First Sunday of Christmas 

Scripture Hebrews 2:10-18; Matthew 2:13-23 

Responsive 

   Reading #861 – Psalm 148 

Theme  Jesus Understands Us and Reaches Out to Us 

Meditation He Understands 

 

 

 

1/08 – Epiphany Sunday – Baptism of Jesus 

Scripture Acts 10:34-43; Matthew 3:13-17 

Affirmation 

   of Faith #880 – The Nicene Creed 

Theme  Jesus – The Perfect Man 

Meditation Jesus, the Pattern for the Faithful 

 

 

 

1/15 – Epiphany 2 – Human Relations Sunday 

Scripture 1 Corinthians 1:1-9; John 1:29-42 

Responsive 

   Reading #774 – Psalm 40 

Theme  Jesus Provides All We Need 

Meditation Jesus is the Answer 

 

 

 

1/22 – Epiphany 3 

Scripture 1 Corinthians 1:10-18; Matthew 4:12-23 

Affirmation 

   of Faith #881 – The Apostles’ Creed 

Theme  Called to Unity in Christ 

Meditation Christ First 
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1/29 – Epiphany 4 

Scripture 1 Corinthians 1:18-31; Matthew 5:1-12 

Responsive 

   Reading #747 – Psalm 15 

Theme  Called to Humility 

Meditation Give Up 
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ALTERNATE 
WORSHIP SERVICE 

Not Your Parents’ Church 
 

Not your parents church. Grace 

United Methodist is now offering a 

worship service that is a departure from 

the traditional offering. On Thursday 

evenings at 7pm, we are offering a 

service featuring contemporary 

Christian music and an opportunity for 

dialog concerning following the ways 

of Jesus. Individuals seeking to learn 

more about Christianity, those who 

have serious questions about its beliefs, 

and those who are unsure if they 

believe in its teachings are welcome. 

For more information, you can contact 

the pastor. 

 

 

REACHING OUT AS 
A CARE GIVER 

 

This is a reminder that if you have a 

desire to reach out with Christian care 

to a shut-in or a troubled acquaintance, 

you will want to attend a Lay Servant 

Course which will be starting on 

January 2
nd

. It’s called Lay Pastoral 

Care Giving. The course will be held 

Monday evenings for five weeks. 

 

Remember, taking the course 

doesn’t commit you to being part of 

a Lay Pastoral Care Giving team but 

gives you skills to do so. 

To sign up for the course or additional 

information, contact the pastor by 

phone or texting 518-572-4051 or 

email revdavid76@gmail.com. 

 

 

 
 

FROM THE 
SUNDAY SCHOOL 

 

In case you missed it, this year’s 

pageant was about two “stars” (played 

by Sidney and Elizabeth) discussing 

the nativity story as seen from above. 

Grant and Evangeline were Joseph and 

Mary, Aiyanna played the part of 

Elizabeth, Paisley and Ginny were 

angels, Emma, Sophie and Sam were 

the 3 kings, Will was Gabriel and John 

was a shepherd. All the kids did a great 

job despite the changes we threw upon 

them that morning and minimal 

practice! A special thank you to 

Michelle Wagner for picking out the 

script, coordinating costumes and 

making our beautiful sparkly star 

costumes. She was a tremendous help 

setting up and rehearsing with the kids. 

Thanks to Adrienne for cleaning and 

setting up our stage when we found out 

about the heat in the sanctuary and to 

Pastor David for being patient and so 

flexible with us as we rehearsed!  

mailto:revdavid76@gmail.com
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The children enjoyed making 

gingerbread cookies and homemade 

cards for our shut-in/homebound 

members of the church. Thank you to 

George June, the Frazee family, the 

Leskauskas family and Michelle 
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Wagner for helping to deliver our 

goodies and wish a merry Christmas to 

our members who are unable to join us 

each week. 
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Don’t forget the breakfast buffet and 

pajama day on January 22
nd

. Pancakes 

and waffles will be available at 8:30am 

with a good-will offering. Proceeds 

will go to UNICEF, Our goal is $500. 

If you advance pledge the week before, 

Pastor David has agreed to preach in 

his pajamas; but only if we get $200 in 

pledges toward that $500 goal. 

 

 

BOOK NOOK NEWS 
 

The Book Nook has so much to be 

PROUD of starting with two of our 

volunteers: 

 

Anne Frauenberger won the 1
st
 Prize in 

the Coxsackie By The River Cookie 

Contest. 

 

Brian Bishop, a frequent volunteer at 

the Book Nook was named Employee 

of the Month at Lowe's in Catskill. 

 

Plus, our earnings for the year (so far) 

is $17,763 . The final tally is yet to 

come! 

 

 

TAX INFO 
 

Don’t forget if you would like a 

statement of your donations to Grace 

UMC for 2015, please see Harriet 

Marple and she will be happy to supply 

that for you. 

 
 

Happy birthday to everyone who is 

celebrating in January! 

 

11 Amanda Wolfe 

16 Lisa D’Arcangelis 

15 Colin McTigue 

18 Will Robertson 

23 Adam Newton 

24 Karin Beswick 

29 Sonya Moss 

31 Jeffrey Haslett 

 

 

TAKING A STAND 
 

Cowardice asks the question: Is it safe? 

Expediency asks the question: Is it 

politic? Vanity asks the question: Is it 

popular? But conscience asks the 

question: Is it right? And there comes a 

time when one must take a position 

that is neither safe, nor politic, nor 

popular – but one must take it simply 

because it is right. 

– Martin Luther King, Jr. 

 

 

GOD’S PROMISED SPRING 
 

Like winter, some seasons of our faith 

journey feel cold, barren, devoid of 
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life. Will renewal ever come? Will 

spring flourish again in our heart? Yet 

the world bears witness to God’s power 

to bring new life where all seems lost. 

 

In the early 1990s, the St. Louis 

neighborhood of South City 

deteriorated sharply due to a stagnant 

economy, population decline and 

crime. Then Bosnian refugees started 

settling there. Thousands of people 

renovated abandoned houses and other 

buildings; they started businesses and 

brought skilled labor back to the 

neighborhood. As the area returned to 

life, the refugees experienced renewal, 

too – hope in place of discouragement, 

opportunities where none had existed, 

peace instead of war, life replacing 

death. 

 

When our faith is challenged by 

despair, lost dreams or an uncertain 

future – when God’s promises feel as 

dead as winter – real-life renewal 

stories are signs of spring. They testify 

to the resurrection God has in store for 

us. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

“Resolution One: I will live for God. 

Resolution Two: If no one else does, I 

still will.” 

– Jonathan Edwards
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UNITED METHODIST CHURCH  

16 Hillcrest Drive 

Ravena, NY 12143-1409 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOIN US ON FACEBOOK 
 

If you are on Facebook, please join the 

church page by liking us at Grace 

United Methodist Church, Ravena, 

NY. Find out what’s happening each 

week from Sunday's Service sermon 

title and hymns to meetings and special 

events. 

 

OR VISIT US ON THE WEB: 
 

www.graceumcravena.org 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Deadline for articles for the February 

issue of The Messenger is January 

22
nd

. Please e-mail or fax articles to 

Barb Bullock at: 

 

bbullock812@gmail.com 
or 

fax to:  731-8994 

mailto:bbullock812@gmail.com

